Hiawatha Public Library Board Meeting

Glenn Schminke Community Room

August 14, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.
A. CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL

Present:  Janet Libe, Travis Christopher, Brenda Powers, Deb Connerly.  Also present:  Jeaneal Weeks, Librarian; Tom Thies, Mayor; Marty Bruns, City Councilman.

B. PUBLIC FORUM  - Opened at 7:01; Closed at 7:01

C. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Janet Libe made a motion that the agenda be approved as written.  Travis Christopher seconded.  Motion carried.

D.  MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the July 17, 2012 meeting were reviewed.  Janet Libe moved that the June meeting minutes be approved.  Travis Christopher seconded.  Motion carried.  At this time, Deb Connerly was introduced as the newest member of the Board.  She is filling Bonnie Gailbraith’s term.

E.  OLD BUSINESS
1.  Discussion-possible resolution awarding bid for roofing services - After a considerable review and discussion of the bids presented, it was decided to go with EIC Roofing.  Travis Christopher made the motion to approve the bid from EIC Roofing as written.   Deb Connerly seconded.  Motion carried.

2.   Discussion/possible action regarding InterLibrary Loans out-of- state transaction and fees – Resolution 12-08.  Discussion was held regarding raising the out-of-state ILL fees to $5.00 a transaction fee.  This rate would be consistent with Marion and Cedar Rapids Libraries.  Jeaneal also reviewed the proposed contract with OCLC Resource Sharing Account which for the Hiawatha Library would be $1,122 annually.  Be it resolved that the Hiawatha Public Library raise the out-of-state Interlibrary Loan transaction fee to $5.00.  Roll call followed.  Passed and approved this 14th day of August 2012.
3. Discussion regarding contact with Robins.  Resolution 12-10.  Discussion held regarding the Metro Library contact with the City of Robins to provide library services to their citizens.  Be it resolved that the Hiawatha Public Library accept and sign the FY13 Robins contract for the amount of $65,000 to the Metro Library Network.  The contract amount paid to the Hiawatha Public Library is $27,495 to be paid quarterly.  Roll call followed.  Passed and approved this 14th day of August 2012.

4. Review of 2012 goals and goal setting – The goals put forth in the Librarian’s evaluation were reviewed.  These include:  spending more time with staff members;  presenting a social media presence (i.e.: facebook); FY13 budget to include maintenance items; and continue City Council “check-ins”.  Jeaneal stated they have an in-service day scheduled for November 14th for all Library staff.  Reviewed budget for FY13 and noted that a building and grounds line item had been added.  Also discussed electronics and technology and what their role will be in the future.

5. Election of Board Secretary – Travis Christopher made the motion that Janet Libe be appointed Board Secretary.  Deb Connerly seconded.  Motion Carried.
F. NEW BUSINESS

1.  Discussion/resolution regarding hiring Catherine Bruno as library page, Resolution 12-09.  Be it resolved that the Hiawatha Public Library hire Catherine Bruno as a Library Page at the rate of $9.14/hour effective August 7, 2012.  Roll call followed.  Passed and approved this 14th day of August 2012.

2. Discussion regarding CIP – For the FY2013 budget, the Library had funds set aside for roof replacement in the Capital Improvement Plan.  Discussed other items which needed attention.  Jeaneal will look into the air conditioning for the building as a possible for the FY2014 CIP.

G. LIBRARIAN’S REPORT

1.  Monthly Reports – The monthly report was reviewed.  July circulation was up from last year.  Self-check is now at 45.06% of the circulation.  Juvenile circulation was up which is partly due to the summer reading programs.   

2. Bills – Bills were reviewed.  Jeaneal stated that the Envisionware line item was for the self-check station maintenance contracts.  Pipe Pro has been continuing to work on the air conditioning system.   Travis Christopher made a motion to pay the bills as presented.  Janet Libe seconded.  Motion carried.

3. Anticipated Expenditures – Jeaneal reported that there will be an $1800 expense for the speaker for the In-Service Day. She is looking for a private sponsor to help cover the cost.  The other anticipated expense is the $1,122 for OCLC as approved earlier in the meeting. 
4. Library News –The library is having a blood drive on August 28, 2012.  If you would like to donate blood, please contact Jeaneal.  In addition the Coffee with Council is scheduled for August 28th at the Library.  September is Library Card sign-up month.  September is also Spooky September with several programs planned.  There will be an after-school book club starting called Pajama Club on Thursday nights.  There was an article in the City Newsletter about the Foster Grandparent – Grandma Barb – who assisted with the summer reading program.  
6.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Travis reported the he had a Letter to the Editor published in July.
7.  ADJOURNAMENT

Janet Libe made the motion the meeting be adjourned.  Travis seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:01 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Powers, Acting Secretary

Jeaneal Weeks, Director

